
Cedar Mill PTC Minutes 
September 12, 2017 

 
Attendees: David Platt, Katie Payne, Kimberly Pearson, Amy Chamberlain, Lindsay Brown, Audelia 
DeCosta, Lee Carson, Peng Ge, Eva Novick, Janell Hosch, Lee Carson, Hillary Peck, Kylan Pimley, 
Lindsay Tosky, Olga Senashova, Dyana Wong, Kathleeen Everett 

Meeting called to order by David Platt at 6:49 pm in the library. 
  
I. Introductions 
II. Volunteer Opportunities/Updates – Kimberly Pearson and Lindsay Tosky 

• Cafeteria shifts are being staffed well 
• Library shifts are being staffed 
• Art literacy opportunities will start soon and be managed by the committee leads 
• Classroom volunteers will be coordinated the same as last year where teachers will use 

whatever methods they prefer to organize their classroom volunteers. All volunteers will 
log-in/sign-in under the class in the office in MyVolunteerPage.  

• Running club volunteers have been solicited and spots are bring filled 
• Fun run openings are scheduled in the My Volunteer Page 
• Picture day is October 17th. Volunteer needs will be identified by Carla and 

communicated by the volunteer coordinators through MyVolunteer Page.  
• Childcare for back to school night is still being determined. We need at least 2 adults to 

supervise. PTC will make a donation to the team in the amount of $250.  
 

Upcoming Events: 
• 9/13: Early Release Starts 
• 9/14: Back to School Night 
• 9/19: Running club starts next week 
• 9/21: OBOB Meeting 
• 9/22: Fun Run 
• 9/29: Coffee with Principal 

 

III. Fun Run – Kylan Pimley and Lee Hyatt 
• This year’s featured program is the MakerSpace and we have opened up 

corporate/business sponsorship in the hopes to raise additional funds. As of the 
meeting $11,500 has been raised through corporate sponsors. 

• Also new are fun run shirts so that all kids can participate in spirit day 
• Need kids to get registered on pledgestar. Current numbers are lower than expected. 

Current PledgeStar amount is $4,000. 
• Recommendation to share how much each student needs to raise to meet the goal 
• Committee will be providing verbiage for family to use on Facebook pages 
 

IV. Budget – Hillary Peck 
• Review of last year’s total revenue and expenses  

i. Revenue Sources 



1. We get intel matching hours and other companies that do donation 
match 

2. Amazon income from Amazon Smile Cedar Mill PTC 
3. Office Depot donations- need to follow up to ensure still valid 
4. SCRIP- gift cards that come home  

ii. New revenue opportunities 
1. Bales now has a recycling program that earns money for schools. 

Kylan working on getting us set-up. 
• Budget will change this year to include 5th grade for Biz Town. The cost has 

increased due to the increase in student enrollment. 
 
V. Open Items – 

• Chess night will need a new volunteer next year 
• The outdoor school has been moved to middle school so we do a 4th grade overnight.  
• Will do a newsletter for October 
• Kristen Haslebacher is updating the Passport Club materials including an online 

component. It will be on the 3rd Friday of the month.  
• Enrichment- Will start in October.  
• OBOB- They are going to do a few things differently this year. It will kick off earlier. 

They will have discussion with parents about forming teams. They are not going to 
have the afterschool meetings. January will have mock battles during lunch. Will do 
the final battle the same way.  

• Directory- Parent information will come from the school and will include only people 
who did not opt out.  

• Back to school night- Will be PTC board and Fun Run 
• Parents with bused kids should use the app 
• School kidz will be sending missing supplies next week.  

 
VI. Principal Update – Amy Chamberlain 

• Enrollment is 426 students 
• Thanks to volunteers 
• Storyteller- can come for classroom enrichment 
• Upgrades to fencing and security signage. Proposal has been submitted. Funding 

is still to be determined. Discussions with THRPD are also happening for gates on 
their property to be closed during school hours.  

• Electronic card readers are going to be implemented in the next two school years 
• Will add a Facebook post and web page reminder for childcare on back-to-school 

night.  
• There are 4 buses instead of 3.  

 
 
Meeting Adjourned  7:57pm 
 
	


